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DELIVERED ELECTRONICALLY 
 
June 9, 2023 
 
Ms. Shaneall Ferron, CEO/Founder 
Windsor Homecare & Staffing LLC 
29 Lone Birch Street 
Colchester, VT 05446 
 
RE: Docket No. GMCB-009-23con, Windsor Homecare & Staffing LLC 
 
Dear Ms. Ferron: 
 
Thank you for your letter of June 2, 2023, requesting a jurisdictional determination regarding your 
intent to continue non-medical services provided to residents of Chittenden County.  
 
Your letter represents that you currently own and operate Windsor Homecare and Staffing LLC. 
You state that Windsor Homecare and Staffing LLC is a non-medical Homecare agency that 
supports families by offering non-medical services in an individual’s home. The letter states that 
you have four full-time personal care attendants on staff.  The services you offer include: 
  

• Personal care/grooming 
• Companionship 
• Meal preparation 
• Errands 
• Medication reminder 
• Incontinence care 
• Social engagement 
• Housekeeping 
• Mobility assistance 
• Exercise prescribed by physical therapy 
• Other activities of daily living  
• Assisted living facility support. 

 
The letter represents that Windsor Homecare and Staffing is fully private pay and that you do not 
accept Medicare, Medicaid, or commercial insurance.  The letter also states that it is your intention 
to continue to offer these non-medical services and serve clients in Chittenden County. 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

Based on the representations contained in your letter, the project is not subject to certificate of 
need (CON) review at this time. 
 
As you proceed with developing and implementing this project, if there are any changes in type, 
scope, or arrangements of the project, please contact the Board immediately so we may determine 
whether any further process is necessary. Failure to do so as required by Green Mountain Care 
Board Rule 4.301(4) may result in sanctions, as specified in 8 V.S.A. § 9445. 
 
If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me at 802-760-8162. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
s/  Donna Jerry 
Senior Health Policy Analyst 
Green Mountain Care Board 
 
cc. Laura Beliveau, Staff Attorney, GMCB 
 


